






































John Bel Edwards 
GOVERNOR 

March 5, 2020 

Louisiana Department of Health 
Bureau of Health Services Financing 

Matthew Thornton, Ph.D., LPC-S, LMFT-S 
ChiefExecutive Officer 
Center for Children and Families, Inc. 
622 Riverside Drive 
P.O. Box 9493 
Monroe, LA 71211-9493 

Dear Dr. Thornton: 

Stephen R. Russo, JD 
INTER! M SECRETARY 

RE: Proposed Rule for Behavioral Health Service Providers Licensing Standards 

This letter is in response to your correspondence regarding the Notice of Intent for 
Behavioral Health Service Providers - Licensing Standards which was published in the 
January 20, 2020 edition of the Louisiana Register. 

I would like to thank you for taking the time to submit comments relative to this proposed 
Rule which amends the licensing standards for behavioral health service providers to 
provide further definitions and provisions related to geographic service area and aligns 
the facility need review approval definition with current practice for psychosocial 
rehabilitation or community psychiatric support and treatment services. 

Your concerns regarding "the waiver process for home or community-based service to 
clients outside the designated geographic service on an individual basis" have been 
reviewed by various entities within the Louisiana Department of Health. After giving 
due consideration to the issues noted in your correspondence, the decision has been made 
to continue with the provisions of the January 20, 2020 Notice of Intent as published in 
the Louisiana Register. 

We appreciate your willingness to provide comments regarding these proposed 
amendments to the behavioral health service providers licensing provisions and hope that 
you will continue to work with us as we strive to improve health care outcomes for 
Louisiana citizens. Should you have any questions regarding rulemaking activity relative 
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to the health care licensing standards or Medicaid administrative rulemaking, you may 
contact Veronica Dent, Medicaid Program Manager, at 225-342-3238 or by email to 
Veronica.Dent@la.gov. 

Respectfully, 

~ ~ CL., -1- u--<- elL 
Cecile Castello, BSN, RN 
Deputy Assistant Secretary 
Health Standards Section 

CC/JKNYD 

c: Allen Enger, LDH Rulemaking Coordinator 
Kimberly Humbles, LDH General Counsel 
Jennifer Katzman, Medicaid Deputy Director 
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